Part 1 (Open to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES

To the: Cabinet

On:
17th December, 2003

TITLE: Budget Consultation 2004/05

RECOMMENDATIONS:
Members consider the issues and comments made by the public at the budget consultation events held in November 2003 in setting the Council's revenue budget and council tax level for 2004/05.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
As part of the 2004/05 budget process a two-stage consultation exercise with members of the public in November 2003 and January 2004 has been agreed. The November series of meetings have now taken place. The views of attendees in relation to council services, priorities and council tax levels are included in the attached report, grouped under appropriate themes, for consideration by members in determioning budget allocations and the council tax level for 2004/05.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
The cost of the consultation exercise has been met from the Corporate Services revenue budget.

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Events organised by Finance Division of Corporate Services

CONTACT OFFICER:
Geoff Topping       793 3240

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
ALL WARDS

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy; Communications & Public Relations; Community Strategy; 

DETAILS:

BUDGET CONSULTATION 2004/05

Introduction

The council has undertaken budget consultation exercises since 1996.  This year Community Pride have supported the City Council in the organisation and presentation of the consultation events with the aim of generating greater community involvement in the council’s budget setting process.

Consultation Events

At a meeting of the Participatory Budgeting Group in September 2003 it was agreed that there should be a two stage consultation process with three meetings in different areas of the city in November 2003 followed by three further consultation meetings in January 2004.

The meetings have been arranged as follows :-

Location
November series


January series

Salford CVS, Eccles Town Hall
24th November
12th January



Novotel, Worsley
25th November
13th January



Salford University
26th November
14th January



The events were publicised in a number of ways:-

· 100 posters and 1,000 flyers distributed via community network and libraries

· 800 invitations by letter to members of community committees

· e-mail to councillors

Attendance at the November meetings was :-

Venue
No.



Eccles

Worsley

Salford


10

30

8

Total
48

Whilst attendance at the meetings was not quite a high as expected it is more than double the number that have attended public budget meetings at the Town Hall in each of the last three years.

Format of the consultation events

The events were presented jointly by Community Pride and Geoff Topping (Corporate Services).  The agenda for the evenings was :-

1.
Introduction                                            Geoff Topping

2.
Budget quiz                                            Community Pride

3.
Understanding public budgets               Community Pride

4.
Salford’s budget-key facts                      Geoff Topping

5.
Feedback


All attendees were asked to complete feedback sheet of issues, concerns, ideas etc. in relation to the delivery of council services, level of council tax, consultation process etc.  In addition all comments and views expressed at the meetings were noted and are contained in this report.

Feedback from the consultation meetings

The format of the meetings appeared to work well for the majority of attendees.  A number of people gave positive feedback at the events.  The items on understanding budgets and key facts were a useful lead-in to the public giving their views on services and council tax.

Some concerns were expressed about the organisation of events and the perceived lack of publicity.  The distribution of leaflets is being discussed with Community Pride and consideration is being given to targeting appropriate individuals and groups with mailshots.  It had been hoped to get coverage in the Advertiser but the article was not published.

The January series of meetings are to be advertised in Salford Life and consideration will be given to improving publicity and communication based on suggestions made.

Overall the meetings were well received and thought now needs to be given to the format and content of the January meetings.

Issues raised by the public

At the meetings a wide range of issues were raised by members of the public.  It is important that these issues are properly considered by members and directors in the preparation of the 2004/05 budget.

It is proposed to prepare a document in response to the issues raised which will be issued to all those that attended the meetings and placed on the council’s website.

The feedback from the November events will also be reported to the Cabinet Briefing on 9th December 2003.

The detailed issues raised at the meetings are included at Appendix 1 to this report.

January 2004 meetings

Attendees at the November events have been told that they will have the opportunity to consider more detailed budget proposals and issues at the January meetings.  To facilitate this it is proposed to prepare and issue a document prior to Christmas inviting views on a range of budget issues.  Consideration needs to be given to the content of this document.

Summary

The meetings were generally well received and a wide range of issues were raised for consideration by members.  The area based approach led to greater overall involvement in the process and is something that could be developed further in future years on a wider basis at community committees or at selected residents/tenants/voluntary groups.

Geoff Topping

27 November 2003

